Underwood Drinking Water System:

The municipality received the report from the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks April inspection. There were no non-compliance or best practice items noted. The report is on the Consent Agenda.

Tiverton Drinking Water System:

The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks inspected the Tiverton facilities on May 7. The report will be placed on the Consent Agenda when it is received.

Bruce Energy Centre Lagoon System:

A report was made to the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks and Bruce Power for elevated pH in the final effluent discharged to Lake Huron. Discharging was stopped from May 15 to 27 to allow the water level in the cells to increase and slow the growth of algae which may have contributed to the increase in pH. The pH is currently between 8 and 9; the allowable limit is between 6.0 and 9.5.

Donna Hardman Compliance Officer Water/Wastewater